
PAVEMENT CAFÉ LICENSING POLICY 2019-2024: CONSULTATION FEEDBACK SUMMARY 

 
 

DATE OF  
RECEIPT 

RESPONDENT 
DETAILS 

SUMMARY OF REPRESENTATION OFFICER COMMENTS  

 

1 19 June 

2019 

Permit Hold In agreement with all changes but raised concern over the 
placing of A boards outside of a Pavement Café area. 

 

Whilst the licensing team does not licence or 
control the use of A boards currently as such, there 
are already conditions attached to each licence to 
require that A boards remain within the Pavement 
Café area.  
 
This means that enforcement officers may treat the 
placing of A boards outside of a Pavement Café 
permitted area as a breach of condition, therefore 
this concern is already addressed. 

2 19 June 

2019 

Permit Holder In full agreement on all proposals especially the proposed 
process for dealing with unlicensed or unauthorised tables and 
chairs. The respondent states that this has not been fair for a 
long time. 
 

No amendment warranted to the proposed Policy 
as the respondent is in full agreement.  
 

3 
 

25 June 
2019 

Permit Holder The respondent is concerned that the matters in section 7 of 
the proposed Policy relating to temporary suspension of a 
permit, may leave the possibility open for the Council to 
suspend permits for Council events.  

This clause is already in the Policy and apart from 
one occasion (the upgrade of Fleet street) has 
never been used. Permission granted for use of the 
highway can already be withdrawn for any reason. 
This alteration to the Policy is included in order to 
clarify the limited circumstances where permission 
may be temporarily suspended. It is not intended to 
create a situation where this would become the 
norm. For this reason no alteration to the wording 
is proposed. 
 

 


